

17th National Morris Minor Rally Albury Wodonga First Two State Nationals 3rd – 6th April 2015

Rally Administration

All correspondence to: The Secretary, 17th Morris Minor National Rally PO Box 817, WODONGA VIC 3690

Contacts

Rally Secretary – Peter Lenne – wodonga@nlgsolicitors.com.au Rally Treasurer – Mark Stocks Rally website – www.17thmorrisnationals.org.au

Rally Bulletin Number 6 – 8 October 2014

Hello and welcome to the Number 6 Bulletin of the 17th Morris Minor National Rally 2015.

We are now only 6 months out from the 17th National Rally and the planning is gaining momentum.

- 1. Attached to the Bulletin is a proposed timetable for the Rally. Because the venues have all been booked and planning and catering arrangements almost finalised, we don't expect the program to change significantly between now and 3 April 2015.
- In response to our survey we have included a Friday night informal dinner and get together. We have also chosen a medium to long run for Sunday 5 April 2015. The run will show case the beautiful mountain scenery of North East Victoria and the spectacular Ovens Valley with the Victorian Alps and Mount Buffalo as a back drop leading to Bright. It is comfortable days run for a standard series MM Morris Minor with rest breaks and lunch included.
- 3. Also attached to Rally Bulletin Number 6 are concourse entry, meal order form and memorabilia order forms for all Rally entrants. We intend doing a mail out of all of these forms as well as placing them on the web site to all registered Rally entrants to date.
- 4. Please note the mention in the concourse form of an absence of formal scrutineering. It is the responsibility of Rally entrants to ensure that they place cars in the correct category for judging before the concourse.
- 5. We have secured an exciting guest speaker for the Rally, Mr Lang and Mrs Bev Kidby. Both were participants on the Peking to Paris Rally and we intend having both speak at 1 or more functions during the program.
- 6. We currently have approximately 70 entries with 6 months to go before the Rally. To ensure that arrangements with caterers, memorabilia and trophy supplies and others involved for the Rally, we expect to close entries on or about 20 January 2015. So there is not long to go. Please get your entry forms in soon and make sure you have booked your accommodation to avoid any disappointment. Stop Press we have just been informed by Wodonga City that

there is a water polo tournament in Albury Wodonga involving 800 juniors and their families scheduled for Easter 2015. The message is clear. Get your accommodation booked "now" and also register as soon as possible.

7. Time to send us your cars! Please email pictures of your cars with your registration number so we can include these in the Rally program and for registration purposes. The preferred method is by email to Peter Lenne, Rally Secretary, wodonga@nlgsolicitors.com.au or if unable to email, please post a picture of your car with your Rally registration number to the Secretary, 17th Morris Minor National Rally, PO Box 817, Wodonga Victoria 3689.

Only 6 months to go! We look forward to seeing you all at Albury Wodonga Easter 2015.

Regards

Peter Lenne - Rally Secretary